Ashippun Town Board Meeting
June 11, 2015

Chairman Steve Panozzo called the monthly Town of Ashippun board meeting to order on Thursday, June 11,
2015 at 7:00 pm at the Ashippun Town Hall. Pledge to the flag was recited.

Clerk Michelle Liesener verified the meeting notices were properly given and posted at the Town Hall, the
Recycling Center, the Ashippun Post Office, emailed to the Watertown Daily Times, the Oconomowoc Focus, WTTN radio
stations and posted on the official website of the Town of Ashippun.

Roll call was taken with Chairman Steve Panozzo, Supervisor Norman Greeb, Supervisor William Bremer,
Supervisor Ryan Jacobs, Supervisor James Meyer and Clerk/Treasurer Michelle Liesener as being present.

Approval of Town Board meeting minutes from the Town Board meeting on May 14, 2015. Supervisor Bremer
moved and Supervisor Meyer seconded to approve the meeting minutes. All in favor and motion carried.

Public Input: No public input at this time.

Police Report: Chief Linzenmeyer reported on the activity for the month of May. The department is working on
cleaning up a large number of unregistered vehicles in the Town of Ashippun.

Fire Department Report: Supervisor Meyer read the report for the Ashippun Fire Dept. There were 8 EMS calls
and 6 fire calls. The Ashippun Firemen's picnic is July 10th - 12th.

Clerk/Treasurer's report and presentation of bills. Clerk Liesener gave the Treasurer's report for May. Deposits,
disbursements, and interest for the month were reported. Supervisor Meyer moved and Supervisor Jacobs seconded to
approve the May Treasurer's report. All in favor and motion carried. Supervisor Meyer moved and Chairman Panozzo
seconded to approve the June bills to be paid. Discussion on 4 checks. All in favor and motion carried.

Building Inspector's Report: Chairman Panozzo read the building inspectors report for May.

Highway Department Report: Highway Supervisor Dan Vander Molen gave an update on the major projects.
Jefferson Rd culvert replacement project is almost complete, asphalt delayed due to rain. Washington Rd bridge
replacement project is being worked on by the engineer. Norwegian Rd culvert replacement project is being looked into
to be done by the Town of Ashippun. The road sides have all been cut one time. Working on cutting trees.

Parks, Recreation & Visionary Report: Baseball teams are using the fields.

Town Chairman/Supervisors Reports: Chairman Panozzo reported he received a complaint of excessive cars on
Amanda Street. Looking into closing the Recycling Center on Saturday, July 4th. The loan money from the State Trust
Fund has been received. Received a lot of feedback on the Emergency Service Signs installed in Willow Creek.
Supervisor Bremer asked if the weeds in the empty lot next to the old Ashippun Recreation Center can be taken care of.
He also questioned the 5 year plan for the Town roads. Supervisor Jacobs received a complaint on a pole building being
built. Checked with the building inspector and all permits have been obtained for this building. Town Hall sign and
flowers around Town look good. Supervisor Greeb asked about the Emergency Service signs in Willow Creek.
Supervisor Meyer commented on the Implement of Husbandry ordinance. He also received a complaint about a trailer
home being parked in the woods on Roosevelt Road.

Planning Commission meeting minutes from June 4, 2015 were read by Clerk Liesener.

Unfinished Business: No unfinished business to discuss.

New Business: Discussion and possible approval of Liquor License renewals through June 30, 2015. Chairman
Panozzo moved and Supervisor Greeb seconded to approve the Liquor License renewals through June 30, 2015 as
presented on the attached sheet. All in favor and motion carried.

Discussion and possible approval of Operator's License renewals through June 30, 2015. Chairman Panozzo
moved and Supervisor Meyer seconded to approve the Operator's License renewals through June 30, 2015 as presented
on the attached sheet. All in favor and motion carried.

Correspondence by Chairman or Supervisors: No correspondence from the Chairman or Supervisors.



Public Input: Steve Wagner stated the Town Board should look into the concerns NRA Police Dept has with
unregistered vehicles. Also stated he is concerned with the speed limit in Willow Creek as no speed limit signs are
installed. The Emergency Service signs are installed to close to the sidewalks. Tom Jordens asked if the Town should

wait a year before asphalting by the culverts & bridge to avoid sinking.
Announcements: Chairman Panozzo reviewed the calendar items. Plan Commission meeting on July 2, 2015.

Town Board meeting on July 9, 2015 at 7:00 pm.
Chairman Panozzo moved to adjourn the meeting at 7:55 pm. Supervisor Jacobs seconded the motion. All in
favor. Meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted by:

Michelle Liesener



